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Telephone: Llantrisant (0443) 227094 POMTOAN
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Minutes of the Special Meeting of the Pontyclun Community Council held
in the Pontyclun Commnity Centre, Pontyclun, on Wdenesday, 20 September,
1989, at 7.30p.m.

PRESENT': Coamunity Councillors Professor I D Bowen, Mr T J Burton,
Mr V P James (Chairman), Mr R C Kennard, Mr R G Norman,
and Mrs O P Phillips

APQLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received on behalf of Community

Councillors Mrs A Burton, Mrs I V Evans, Mr E Hopkin and
Mrs D Richards-Clarke

1. Late applications for financial assistance

RESOLVED: That the following grants be made:-

£ p
Ysgol Feithrin, Llantrisant _ ‘120 00
Pontyclun Old Age Pensianers' Assoc. ‘220 00
Ebenezer Presbyterian Church +100 00
Multiple Sclerosis Society - 50 00
Pontyclun Darby and Joan Club ~100 00
1st Pontyclun Girls' Brigade 100 00
Miskin Manor Cricket Club ~ 250 00

2. Post of Handyman

The Council reviewed the schedule of applicants for the post
of Handyman to the Pontyclun Community Council.

RESOLVED: That references be obtained from the undermentioned
applicants and that in the event of an unsatisfactory
reference being received, the Chairman and Clerk be
authorised to remove that applicant from the short-
list:~

Davies, Tonyrefail

D Turner, Llanharan

Fhillips, Beddau

Harwood, Tonyrefail

Gregory, Llanharan

Belmont, Gilfach Goch o/
Jones, Pontyclun

Pritchard, Beddau Q
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lLetter and enclosures from
Dr Kim Howells, M.P., on Quarrying in South Wales

RESOLVED: That consideration of the matter be deferred to the
next meeting of the Council.

Proposal to bring forward the starting
times of Community Council meetings to 7.00p.m.

RESOLVED: That no action be taken to vary the the starting

times of Community Council meetings.

Site Meeting of 2 September, 1989

The Clerk reported that following the offer of Lady Caroline
Rhys-Williams to donate small parcels of land in Miskin to the
Communiity Council, a site meeting took place on the morning of
Saturday, 9 September, 1989.

The recommendation of the site meeting was that the Council
accept the donation in principle, subject to investigation by
the Cammunity Council's legal advisers.

RESOLVED: That the recommendation be adopted.

Reports fran Members

{a) Proposed development at Brofiscin Park, Groesfaen

Councillor Norman reported that the application
for planning permission by Llarnmor Developments
to develop land at Brofiscin Park, Groesfaen,
had been refused by the Borough Council.

The report was noted.

(b) Change of use of premises,
Llantrisant Road, Pontyclun.

Councillor Norman reported that a planning
application for a change of use of premises at
No 4 Llantrisant Road, Pontyclun, from
domestic use to commercial use had been
approved by the Borough Council. The Community
Council had earlier objected o the. change.

(c}) Proposed industrial units
near the former Pontyclun Joinery

Councillor Norman reported that the planning
application for the erection of industrial
units near the former Pontyclun Joinery had
been deferred by the Borough Council pending
a report on safety aspects of the bailey

bridge crossing the river Ely.
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7.

8.

Any other business of an urgent nature

(a)

(b}

The meeting ended at 8.25p.m.

Notice of Motion

Councillor Professor Bowen gave notice that he
wished the matter of the proposed new housing
development at Cefn-yr-Hendy to be placed on the
Council's next Agenda.

Pollution of the River Clun

Councillor Mr T J Burton expressed deep concern
at the white substance which he had seen floating
on the river Clun. The substance had been carried
into the river Ely and it was important that
assurances be received that the material was not
injurious to health, especially in view of the
proximity of Y Pant Camprehensive School.

RESOLVED: That the Clerk take the matter up

with the Chief Environmental Health
Officer of the Borough Council, and
that a copy of the letter be sent

to the Chief Planning Officer of the
Borough Council, referring to the
current application for planning
consent to bury chemicals near the
river Clun.




